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beneficiaries without incurring any institutional operational costs. 
What then was the impact of such personal humanitarian assistance? 
During the first few days following the tsunami individual aid 
efforts undoubtedly helped back-stop delays in the government 
and international community's response for affected communities 
in many areas. It was however a hugely ad hoc affair. Many areas, 
particularly the more remote welfare camps and villages, received 
little or no independent support and the content, quality and utility 
of personal aid efforts varied enormously. Informal assistance 
seemed to play a valuable role when it was provided on the basis 
of a personal contact within a specific affected area and where the 
beneficiaries were consulted in advance regarding their specific 
needs and requirements. Where it worked less well was when well 
meaning individuals attempted to deliver relief items to an affected 
area with no local contacts or appreciation of the needs. In such 
circumstances inappropriate aid was often dumped at the first 
available welfare camp irespective of whether it was wanted or 
not. 

turns to recovery and reconstruction, villages are already being 
In the longer term, as the relief phase of t the emergency response 
adopted by concerned individuals and small groups who believe that they can rebuild properties quicker, more cost effectively a 
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with greater sensitivity to beneficiary needs than the efforts of the 
state and international agencies. With Sri Lanka's track recordot 
aid absorption standing at only 14% they may be right. Perhaps. 
as the Sri Lankan Government's Task Force For Rebuilding the 
Nation and the World Bank considers the modalities of constructino 
80,000 new homes, they should reflect on the possibilities of 
engagement with private individual assistance in getting the job 
done. 

Notes 

1 Informal discussions with about 30 individuals and direct 
involvement in two small scale infomal relief missions. 
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